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The rescheduled meeting of the Hancock County Board of Health was held on April 20, 2023 at 4:00PM at the Hancock County Health Department. Roll call was taken by Chair Plesa. Those in attendance in person were Sam DeCapio, Ronnie Jones, and Sandy Haspel. Nicole Glass and Dr Christopher Rhody attended through conference call line. Staff present were Jackie Huff, Administrator, and Carolyne Baker, registered sanitarian.
The minutes from the last meeting and the financial were presented to the Board members prior to the meeting. Chair Plesa asked if all had reviewed the materials presented and if there was any discussion or objections. Hearing none, the Chair moved to accept the minutes and the financials. 
There was no public comment or communication at the time of the meeting.
Old Business: Jackie was told that a cleaning service had been approved by the Commissioners and was in the final stages of contract approval. The name of the agency is Environmental Control, Shane O’Malley the cleaning will take place 3 times a week at the health department.
New Business: An exercise is planned for June 6, 2023 from 2-6PM. The testing of the new facilities drive- through and distribution of KI. It will also be an opportunity to show the community the new building. The next Board meeting is scheduled for the same day at 4:00PM. The Northern Panhandle health departments and the office of emergency service will all be participating in the exercise.
Discussion on items that are needed for the new health department. Landscaping, additional parking, ventilation in the garage and a new conference table. Jackie will be getting bids for these items.
The health insurance rates for employees are to increase by 15.9% effective on July 1, 2023.
The Program Plan and Budget were given to the board for review and discussion. Included in the budget were two pay increase items. The first item discussed was the allotted state amount of $2300 per employee. The Board moved to approve the Across-the-Board increase. All members voted in favor of the motion. Motion was approved.  The second item of pay was for an Infrastructure grant retention incentive. These funds will be taken from the grant which is written every year for three years. The LPN salary will be taken from the same grant as well as an increase in contractual per diem money by $5. The total for the first-year grant will be $56,880.49. The Board moved to approve this grant funds as outlined above. All members voted in the affirmative and the motion passed. The budget then was reviewed and motioned to pass. All members voted to pass the budget.
Staff reports were provided for clinical and environmental activities. Community Health Promotion events are being conducted and attended. Training for the programs are being attended by staff. New programs are being started and will be released soon. Chair Plesa asked that the promotion of the labs available be published weekly.
With no further business to discuss the meeting was motioned to adjourn. The next meeting will be held on June 6, 2023, at 4:00PM during the KI exercise from 2-6M.

Respectfully submitted for Dr Rhody by Jackie Huff
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